
 

     
 
 
 

Friday 27th January 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week’s newsletter highlights some of the wonderful work that has been going on in Year 2 so far this 
term, as well as some of the fantastic writing that has been produced across school.  I’m sure you will 
agree that there is much to be proud of this term!   

We were excited to welcome our colleagues from Coupals Primary Academy this week, as we held our 
first joint CPD session.  This was a great opportunity to come together and collaborate; the first of many 
which will only further strengthen the curriculum offer for the pupils in both schools. 

Our Young Interpreters have begun their training this 
week – their role being to help any pupils who arrive at 
our school with little English.  This week they considered 
how a new pupil might feel on their first day at a new 
English school.  This is an exciting new role, led by Mrs 
Callow, which holds great promise for this year in 
supporting new pupils to our school. 

Unfortunately, we are going to have to reschedule one of 
our Parents’ Evening dates due to additional trust 
training for our staff that week.  Please note that: 

Monday 6th March Late Parents’ Evening will now be rescheduled to Monday 13th March. 

Tuesday 7th March – Early Parents’ Evening remains as planned. 

We hope that rescheduling the one date well in advance (rather than both), will assist you with planning.  
We will let you know when the booking system is live for this event. 

 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 
 
Lisa McConnell 
Head of School  



 

 

 
Writing during the Spring Term 

 
This half term, pupils are writing an array of excellent pieces all across the school! 
Year One recently wrote “calligrams”. Calligrams are poems where the words are written around 
their shape. See below for some great examples. 
 
Year Two have just completed their first Non-Chronological Report, all about materials. This links 
brilliantly to their science topic so they are all experts in the topic. 
 
Year Three just finished their third person stories, all about animals.  
 
Year Four are currently writing adverts to sell an item of their choice. 
 
Year Five have written their third person stories from another culture. These are linked to their 
Viking unit and they have done a great job of retelling the story of St. Edmund  
 
Year Six are writing adventure stories based on their Geography topic.  
 
 
Additionally, all pupils are learning spellings three times a week. These spelling rules are 
reinforced each week in homework. Please ensure you are completing all the homework so 
that your child can apply what they have learnt in their writing! 
 
 
 
A year One Calligram. Can you guess that the poem is about? 

 
Year Two non-chronological report. These are not yet finished but they have made a fantastic 
start! 



 

 
Year Three: Two examples of some excellent animal narratives! 

 
Year Four: Prepare to be persuaded… 



 

  
Year Five: Learn all about how Bury St. Edmund’s got it’s name! 

 



 

 
Last, but not least- Year Six work. Their stories have been inspired by their learning in 
Geography. They have learnt all about volcanoes and now used this information to write some 
exciting adventure stories! 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

Book Group Launch! 

 
 

Phonics Screening Parent Information Session 
 

The phonics screening check is an informal test that children will need to complete at the end of Year 1. 
During the test, which is designed to test their ability to decode words using their phonics knowledge, 

children will be required to read a mixture of 40 real and nonsense words.  
 

The Phonics Screening check is an important part of children’s early phonics education; therefore, we are 
holding a Phonics Screening Information session on Tuesday 31st January at 8:45 in the hall.  

 
We would love to share more information with you around the Phonics Screening and ways in which you 

can support your child in their reading journey. 
 

 

 



 

Year 2 Newsletter 
 
This week in History we have been learning about Mary Anning and 
her life. She grew up in Lyme Regis and discovered some incredible 

fossils. Here is some of our History work from this week:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
In our Writing lessons we are writing a non-chronological report about 
materials. We have used scientific vocabulary to tell the reader all fun 
facts about materials and their uses. Look below to see some of the 
amazing writing so far.  

 
... 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

In Music this week we have been looking at Stomp music using body 
percussion. We have made our own music using one of the examples 
we watched. These are our lyrics, maybe if you ask nicely we could 
give you a demontsratrion. 

 

Lift up your hands and tap it, tap it.

Move your feet and stamp it, stamp it. 

Nod your head and clap it, clap it. 

And then we do it again 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
Click here: 10 Minute Digital Training link 

 
 

 
EYFS Share Session: 

Thank you to all those parents who attended our EYFS share session  this week.  We hope that you found it 
helpful in terms of knowing how to explore learning opportunities in Maths with your child.  If you have 
any further questions, please do contact your child’s class teacher.  Here are some great photos of the 
session! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/listen-up-speak-up/?utm_source=NSPCC&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=BR7607*&utm_content=ListenUpSpeakUp+Organic_Social+Nov22&ac=


 

E-Safety update 
 

 
                     Broadband set up 

Have you set up appropriate settings on your broadband/Wi-Fi? Most broadband providers include 
parental controls for free as part of their broadband package, which means that any device that connects 
to your Wi-Fi will be protected by any controls you set up. Find out how to set yours up here:  
Sky:  
https://www.sky.com/help/diagnostics/sky-broadband-buddy/skybroadband-buddy 
BT:  
How to keep your family safe online with BT Parental Controls and the different blocking categories | BT 
Help 
Talk Talk:  
https://community.talktalk.co.uk/t5/Keeping-your-Family-Safe/bd-p/kfshub 
Virgin: 
https://www.virginmedia.com/broadband/parental-control 
Remember, children may have devices that use mobile data, so they won’t always be connected to your 
wifi. Ensure you set up parental controls on these devices too. For further information on this visit: 
Parental controls - UK Safer Internet Centre 

Is YouTube safe?  
The NSPCC have produced this article discussing the risks associated with using 
YouTube and the safety settings and features that are available depending on how 
old your child is and what they do on YouTube. 
You can access the article here: 

Is YouTube safe? | NSPCC 
TikTok refresh 

Parent Zone have worked with TikTok to produce a series about safety when 
using TikTok. You can find out more here:  
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/tiktok 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.sky.com/help/diagnostics/sky-broadband-buddy/skybroadband-buddy
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